
 



 

Feast of the Holy Family of Jesus, Mary, and Joseph 

 
 

 The word from Fr. Arek . . .  
 

 
This weekend we celebrate the Feast of the Holy Family of 
Jesus, Mary, and Joseph, and on Tuesday, January 1st there 
is the Solemnity of Mary, the Holy Mother of God (a holy 

day of obligation).   Because Mary said ‘yes’ to God’s will, because of 
her response: “be it done to me according to your word,” every year 
we celebrate the birth of Jesus.  According to a long-standing tradi-
tion, Mary was only fifteen years old when the angel Gabriel an-
nounced to her that she would be the Mother of God.  Imagine God 
choosing someone so young to take on such a great responsibility.  
What an incredible woman Mary must have been.  Besides her wis-
dom and holiness, this young girl’s most important virtue was her hu-
mility.  
 
Mary taught Jesus how to take His first steps, how to speak and how 
to pray.  She taught Him to have a great love for God’s word and for 
His temple in Jerusalem.  But, most of all, Mary taught Him to seek 
God’s will in all things and to say ‘yes’ to the will of His Heavenly Fa-
ther.  Mary was a good teacher, because we see throughout Jesus’ life 
a willingness to embrace God’s will.  She teaches us too! 
 
One powerful way that Mary teaches us to say ‘yes’ to 
God’s will is through the Rosary.  When we pray the Ro-
sary, we are meditating on the mysteries of God’s plan of 
salvation.  We are pondering the events of Jesus’ life and 
are inspired by His love and generosity.  As we pray along 
with Mary, we come to see how those mysteries are at 
work in our own lives.  We come to understand that just as in the first 
joyful mystery, Mary is called to embrace God’s plan, so we are called 
to put our own plans aside to follow Jesus.  We see in the fourth sor-
rowful mystery that just as Jesus embraced His Cross, so our burdens 
and difficulties can be a means of salvation for us and the world if we 
embrace them with faith and offer them up to God in love.  As Saint 
John Paul II said, “the Rosary is Mary’s school, teaching us how to 
love and follow her Son.” 
  
As the New Year approaches, one resolution we should make is to 
pray the Rosary more often.  We have a wonderful group of our parish-
ioners, who pray the Rosary every day before the 8:30AM Mass, and 
another group that prays every Monday at 6:15PM for various inten-
tions.  Please feel free to join one of those groups or even both. 
 
And if we could gather our whole family for this powerful prayer, 
that’s even better!  Our Lady promises tremendous blessings and 
graces to us when we devote ourselves to this beautiful prayer.  Along 
with receiving the Sacraments and studying the Scriptures, praying 
the Rosary is a powerful way to grow in holiness and to learn from 
Mary how to say ‘yes’ to God’s will.  Let us ask Mary to teach us how 
to entrust ourselves to God’s will so that we can experience all the 
blessings He has prepared for us.  A Happy and Healthy New Year!!! 
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Spiritual Life 
 
 

        In Memoriam 
 

 Eugene Kalck 
Bernie Brennan 

Krzysztof Zadora 

  
Holy Days of Obligation in 2019 

 

All Sundays are obligatory for the faithful to participate in the Mass, and in addition all Catholics are re-
quired to attend the following Holy Days of Obligation: 
 

  Tuesday, January 1   Solemnity of Mary, Mother of God 
  Thursday, August 15  Assumption of the Blessed Virgin Mary 
  Friday, November 1  All Saints’ Day 
  Monday, December 9  The Immaculate Conception of the Blessed Virgin Mary is  
      not a Holy Day of  Obligation in 2019 
  Wednesday, December 25   Christmas 
 

Please note, that the number of Days of Obligation vary from year to year, because the precept to attend 
Mass is lifted (abrogated) if any of the following days:  January 1st (Solemnity of Mary, Mother of God); 
August 15th (Feast of the Assumption), November 1st (Solemnity of All Saints) falls on a Saturday or on a 
Monday.  The faithful, however, are encouraged to attend Mass on those days. 
 
The Statues of the Holy Family 
 

On this Feast of the Holy Family of Jesus, Mary, and Joseph, I have wonderful 
news to share with you.  Thanks to our parishioners, who would like to be anony-
mous, we are bringing back to our Church, the original statues of the Blessed Vir-
gin Mary, Saint Joseph and Baby Jesus, that once were an essential part of the 
original Church (before the new Church building was completed in 1996).  These 
statues have a sentimental value to all of us, and I am sure that many long-time 
parishioners still remember this Holy Family that long time ago enriched the 
beauty of our sanctuary.  Those statues are unique as they were created in the 
1960’s.  There are no companies that make the new statues like they did in the old 
days.  However, due their old age, they needed to be fixed and completely restored before we could place 
them in our Church for public veneration.  In November, I hired an artist who is currently working on the 
statues.  We should have them in our Church within the next few months.  
 
The Holy Family Prayer  
 

JESUS, Son of God and Son of Mary, bless our parish family.  Graciously inspire in us the unity, peace, 
and mutual love that you found in your own family in the little town of Nazareth. 
 

MARY, Mother of Jesus and Our Mother, nourish our family with your faith and your love.  Keep us close 
to your Son, Jesus, in all our sorrows and joys. 
 

JOSEPH, foster-father to Jesus, guardian and spouse of Mary, keep our family safe from harm.  Help us in 
all times of discouragement or anxiety. 
 

HOLY FAMILY OF NAZARETH, make our family one with you.  Help us to be instruments of peace. 
Grant that love, strengthened by grace, may prove mightier than all the weaknesses and trials through 
which our families sometimes pass.  May we always have God at the center of our hearts and homes until 
we are all one family, happy and at peace in our true home with you.  Amen. 
 
       In Christ and His Blessed Mother, 
 

           Fr. Arek Falana 

 

Joined in Holy Matrimony 
 

Jacqueline Gilhooly and Justin Thrift 
on December 29, 2018 

 

CONGRATULATIONS! 



 

Please pray for those in need of healing. 

Call the Parish Office to have your loved one’s name an-
nounced from the pulpit  at  Church or placed in the bulletin. 

 

Erin Childs, Dolores Coda, Shannon Collins, Dale Douglas, 
Marie Fabiano, Gina Fabiano, Carole Fisher, Ralph Fisher, Jr., 

Tom Har!gan, Susan Kealey, Clem and Therese Lundgren, 
Paul McLaughlin, Kevin McGill, Lorraine Moller,  Marge  

Myers, Elizabeth Newgren, Ma"hew Palenik, Jillian Palenik, 
Marianne Powell, Donna Reindl, Rob Robles, Jude Robles, 

Maureen Rodriguez, Rose Mary Rosignal, Anja cheidenhelm, 
Nancy Strenk, Rose Marie Tynski, Donald Valois, Lucy  

Wolkover, Norma Wright, Norman Zibell 

O Lord Jesus, 
You lived in the home of Mary and Joseph in Nazareth.  There you 

grew in age, wisdom and grace as you prepared to fulfill your  
mission as our Redeemer. WE ENTRUST OUR FAMILY TO YOU. 

 

O Blessed Mary, 
You are the Mother of our Savior.  At Nazareth you cared for Jesus 

and nurtured him in the peace and joy of our home. 
WE ENTRUST OUR FAMILY TO YOU. 

 

O Saint Joseph, 
You provided a secure and loving home for Jesus and Mary, and gave 

us a model of fatherhood while showing us the dignity of work.   
WE ENTRUST OUR FAMILY TO YOU. 

 

                                        Holy Family, 
We consecrate ourselves and our family to you.  
May we be completely united in a love that is 

las"ng, faithful and open to the gi# of new life.  Help 
us to grow in virtue, to forgive one another from our 

hearts, and to live in peace all our days.  Keep us 
strong in faith, persevering in prayer, diligent in our 
work, and generous toward those in need.  May our 

home, O Holy Family, truly become a domes"c 
Church where we reflect your example in our daily 

life.  JESUS, MARY AND JOSEPH, PRAY FOR US!   

 
A Note from the Sisters of St. Benedict 

 
   Dear Pastor, Fr. Arek, All the Priests, Sisters and All Parishioners,  
 

We, the Sisters of St. Benedict wish to express our gratitude for your 
hospitality on November 25, 2018, when we were having the sale of 
cookies and the Christmas ornaments in your parish. 
 

What we had experienced in your community was beyond our imagina-
tion. First, you, the Pastor, priests and you the parishioners of this  
beautiful parish, greeted us so warmly with a big smile. Your generous 
purchasing and donations were very much appreciated. Be assured 
that all the money will be used for the renovation of our convent. 
 

We really have experienced the true spirit of Christian life. You are the 
community of people who know what it means to be the followers of 
Christ. Maybe it is the fruit of the hard work of your shepherds, the 
priests. 
 

Allow us to take this opportunity during this holy season of Advent and 
Christmas, to express our deepest gratitude and wishes. May you, 
Priests, Albertine Sisters and All the Parishioners, continue to walk so 
beautifully with Jesus and be the true witnesses of Christ’s Love on 
earth. May your arms never be empty but filled with the Christ Child 
whom you will continue to share with others, especially to the people 
in need, like us, the Sisters of St. Benedict. 
 

Thank you again. Be assured of our prayers for all your intentions. God 
bless you and may you have a Blessed Christmas and filled with God’s 
gifts all the days of the New Year! 

 
Gratefully in Christ’s Love, 
 

Sr. Bernarda Krajewska OSB and all the Sisters 

 

The QUEEN OF HEARTS RAFFLE 
drawings are Wednesdays at 
8PM at The Hideout located at 
4755 W. 137th Street in  
Crestwood.  The pot is at  
$ 2,105.  You can purchase "ckets at The 
Hideout.  Cost:  6 "ckets for $5.   
 

Chuck was the December 19th weekly winner  
of $125  - Card #24 - Ten of Diamonds. 



         

  From the desk of Fr. McLaughlin. . . 
“Any defini!on of a successful life must include service  

to others.” — Former President George H.W. Bush 

Religious Education 
 

 

No Religious Educa"on Classes on  
Sunday, December 30th and Monday,  
December 31st.  Happy New Year to all our 
families.  Classes resume on Sunday and 
Monday,  January 6th and January 7th. 

 

Class Mass for our Kindergarten, 1st and 2nd graders is 
on Sunday, January 6th at 9:30 AM. 
 

1st Reconcilia"on Parents' Mee"ng is on Thursday,  
January 17th at 7:30 PM in Bernardin Center. 
 

Confirma"on Retreat is Tuesday, January 29th.  More 
details to follow. 

Human Concerns 

PEACE AND JUSTICE 
 

“If you want peace, work for justice.” — Pope Paul VI 
 
  

The U.S. Catholic Bishops have observed that while 
Catholic teaching acknowledges the right of each nation 
to regulate its borders, they are deeply concerned about 
the restricting of children and families fleeing violence in 
Central America.  This leaves them in unsafe conditions 
in Mexico or in indefinite detention situations at the U.S/
Mexico border. The bishops point out that it is not a 
crime to seek asylum and that this right to seek refuge 
in this country is in American laws and values.  The 
church provides opportunities for its people to learn 
about the unjust treatment of immigrants, who,like their 
own ancestors, only wish to live in a place where they 
are safe and have a chance to provide for their families.   
Local opportunities for involvement are: 

 
 
National Migration Week Mass - January 6th, 20th at 5:15PM at 
Holy Name Cathedral. 
 
 

Immigration Ministry Film Festival - Spend an evening to 
look inside the immigration issue at the following places: 
 
· St. Julie Billiart (Tinley Park) on 1/7/19 at 7PM 
· St. George (Tinley Park) on 1/11/19 at 5:30PM 
· St. Michael (Orland Park) on 1/14/19 at 7PM 
· St. Christopher (Midlothian) on 1/19/19 at 5:30PM 
· St. Clement (Chicago) on 1/6/19 at 5PM 
· St. Teresa of Avila (Chicago) on 1/13/19 at 4PM 
· Old St. Patrick’s (Chicago) on 1/20/19 at 1PM & 6PM 
· St. Gertrude (Chicago) on 1/27/19 at 11:30AM 

 
                   —  Bob M., Social Justice  

It’s Red Stocking time! 
 

Once again we are asked to help Catholic 
Charities and several local agencies by 

providing them with NEW underwear and 
socks.  The Stocking will be in the  

Church vestibule from  
December 22nd thru January 6th. 

Please remember that donations are  
accepted for men, women and children of 
all ages.  Incarnation Parish is known for 

its generous yearly support of this project.   
Thank you so much for your continued 

support of this project. 

Youth Ministry 
 

T.R.A.I.N. 
Teens Reaching out Addressing Incarnation Needs 

 

 The officers and 
members of TRAIN 

wish everyone a  
Happy New Year!  
This year we plan  

on growing our  
numbers and our commitment to Christ.  Please pray  

for our Youth Ministry to have its best year yet!         
             -  Mike J., Youth Minister  

 
 

        WHY JOIN? 
 

Serve Others 
 

Make an impact. As a member of the Knights of Co-
lumbus, you can be a part of our unmatched charita-
ble outreach. Support and participate in thousands 
of charitable programs, both local and international, 
that helps those who need it most. 

 

As a member you have the opportunity to help us: 
· Put coats on kids 
· Give food to families 
· Bring clean water to those in need 
· Provide wheelchairs and prosthetic limbs for the 

disabled and handicapped 
· Support victims of natural disasters and support 

the needs of our community 
 

 Join today!  Visit KofC.org/JoinUs 


